St. Mary’s RC Primary School and Polbeth Nursery

Parent Council Meeting

	Venue: St. Mary’s Primary School 
	Date: Monday 6th Nov 2017

	Present: Lauren Fairley, Petrhona Macleod, Helen Corrigan, Liz Fanning, Sara Lavery, Susan Lavery, Mrs Kellock, Marissa Lyndsay, Michele Brown, Lisa Arrighi, Pauline McGuckin, Mrs Brannan,

	Apologies : Cat Curran, Kathleen McCormack, Alana Sneddon, Maria Gaffney, Rosin McLaren, Mrs Pritchard

	Start Time: 19:00





	Finish Time Proposed:  20:30
Finish Time Actual:     20:30 

	 Items Discussed:
· Apologies

          Apologies given as above.

· Minutes/Matters arising from previous meeting
Everything was ok with previous minutes and nothing arising.
· Correspondence
Lauren was handed correspondence from Mrs Brannan at start of meeting.

· Head Teachers report
A Summary will be sent out to parents for Standards and Equality report.  

There was some negative feedback on booking online for Parent Consultations.

Afterschool clubs have had a good uptake.

Mrs Brannan has a list of approx. 8/9 parents who have offered to come in to the school and give their time, she will follow this up.

Boogie & Arlene are coming to the school on 20th November to record the children singing Christmas carols.

The new school website should be launched in January.

Mrs Kelloch advised us to read the newsletter “transforming your council” that was posted through our doors a couple of weeks ago, the council have a consultation period on as it needs to save at least £73 million and there proposed saving are detailed in this news bulletin.

· Finacial Update
We have £500 in the bank, as agreed at previous meeting £1700 was transferred to the school account so the children could benefit from it.

Mrs Kellock advised that 12 new tables have been bought along with the trolley for storing them. 
· Christmas Fayre
All classes will have their own tables along with the nursery, whatever the nursery make will be kept at the nursery. 

Lauren has agreed to be Santa’s elf again this year.

There will be a face painting stall again and there is a few excellent face painters donating their time and expertise.

It was agreed instead of buying selection boxes this year for Santa’s Grotto we would make up little gift bags, Petrhona to source the goodies for 60 bags, Michele has kindly agreed to make the party boxes.

Letters will go out to Parents asking for donations/toys for the fayre and also if they can volunteer either on the day or on the Friday to help set up.

There will be no photo booth this year.

We will have a chocolate tombola as well as the bottle tombola.

Liz is going to speak to Susan to ask if we can either buy the meat for the kitchen or if it will kindly be donated again this year.

Raffle tickets have been ordered and TT Testing have donated the main price.

· A O B
The choir will be performing at Asda, Lime Kiln, Dickson Court and the zoo this year.

Dates for your diary:

4th Dec 19:00 – Final preparations for xmas fayre

5th Feb 19:00 – Planning of bunny bingo

5th Mar 19:00 – Final Preparations for bunny bingo

7th May 19:00 – Planning for Sports day/family fun day

4th June 19:00 – Final meeting for school year.

Date for next meeting will be Monday 4th December at 19:00
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